
Agenda item 9 

 

Subject: Garden Club Troughs 

  

 Dear Mrs O'Hagen 

  

The Gardening Club Committee have asked me to write to you to request help in watering the 
troughs outside the Town Hall. The club was asked by the Town Council to plant and maintain them 
about 10 years ago (long before my time) and several members, including Peter and Angela Jenkins, 
have willingly undertaken the task, particularly planting the troughs. 

  

Unfortunately we were not able to plant up the troughs this summer as we no longer have enough 
members to water them on a regular basis as most of our members are elderly and many do not live 
in Wem. We are aware that the hanging baskets are regularly watered and we are asking that the 
troughs are watered at the same time. If this is possible we are very happy to put plants in the 
troughs and renew them when necessary which would improve the appearance of the Town Hall 
and add colour to the High Street. 

 We would be most grateful if you would put this request to the next meeting of the Town Council 
and hope they will be able to assist. 

There are two troughs outside the Town Hall and another directly opposite Barclays Bank. They will 
be planted up with bulbs for the Spring. Help with watering is mainly for the spring and summer 
months at the same time as the baskets need watering. We will plant the troughs according to any 
watering regime that can be set up 

  

Yours Sincerely  

  

 

Chair of Wem and District Garden Club  

  

Sent from Samsung tablet. 

 


